CGAA Baseball Board Meeting September, 22nd 2013 5:00p.m.

Attendance, Dave Weidner/ President, Dianne Janski/Budget Director, Adam Palodichuk/ Traveling Director, Jeff Bearth/Tournament Director, Rich Moen/Fields Director, Peter Schulte/ Umpire Director, Mary Nicols/Equipment Director, Troy Arvin/ Registration Director, Shane Waterman/ In-House Director.

All board members were in attendance no absents.

Dave Weidner called the meeting to order at 5:30p.m.

Dave welcomed all new board members, and introductions were made. New board members are, Jeff Bearth/Tournament Director. Adam/Traveling Director. Rich Moen/Fields Director.

- * October was rule change month.
- *All finances would be handled through quick book and the CGAA board.
- *Winter work outs will start in January 2014

Jeff

- Considering Lamar for an In-House tournament location
- The tournaments through traveling went really well last year and we'll look to bring in more tournaments next year, it's good for CGAA baseball and our town.

Dianne

• The Budget stands at \$96,000.

In the process of ordering new checks, to pay outstanding bills.

Mary

- Looking into replacing all the pitch ball machines 2014
- Looking into a new vendor to purchase baseballs from
- Could wiffle balls be part of the supplies we supply coaches with, at all levels?

Jen

- An ad needs to be put in the Bulletin with baseball registration information
- Flyers

Rich

Needs to work with East Ridge concerning field times.

- We have many fields that need repair. We want our fields looking nice. We have to decide what fields need repair.
- Nets need to be replaced

Troy

- Please give Dianne a list of people who won the registration gift certificates.
- \$3,000 is allocated to scholarship money for baseball registration

Peter

- Looking to put together an Umpire/ Coaches training in the spring, to ease up on the conflicts we had this past season. 2-3 nights of training in the activity center
- Need to look at replacing some of the equipment for the umpires (masks especially)

Adam

10A, 10AA, 10AAA teams will be posted in the spring, after winter work outs are complete.

11A, 11AA, 11AAA teams are complete

12's level still undecided. 2 equal teams at the AA levels have been requested. One plays Gopher league, the other MLB. This will prevent the teams from having to play each other. Teams will be posted as soon as a decision is made on the 12's

13AA, 3 A teams.

14AA, 14 A

15's posted in the spring, after winter work outs are complete.

Continue to check the Cottage Grove Baseball websites for updated information.

Dave motioned to adjourn the meeting, meeting adjourned. Our next Board meeting will be Sunday, October 20th 2013 5:00p.m.-7:00p.m. at the Youth Services Bureau.